BOARD OF DIRECTORS' MEETING

May 26, 2016
Members Present


Members Absent

Others Present

Michael Ehrmann


Eva Bruns


Rhonda Roth
Linda Heller



Kent Jostes


Tona Felzien
Joe Kinnie



Laura Teague


Traci Schrade
Heike Petersen (Phone)





Melissa Dassaro
Glen Sandquist






Melissa McCaffrey

Jerri Spear (Phone)






Dave Fast
Dean Wingfield






Louise Buchholz
BOARD DEVELOPMENT: Melissa McCaffrey and Melissa Dassaro gave an overview of the Children’s Extensive Support (CES) Waiver.  The waiver is designed for children birth to 18 years of age, with life threatening medical conditions and/or significant behavior issues.  The CES waiver helps children and their families by providing services and support.  ECSDD provides CES services to 25 children in the 10 counties that we serve.
ROLL CALL: Michael Ehrmann, President, called the meeting to order after the CES presentation.  A quorum was present.  

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Mike mentioned that a change to the minute was made to reflect that Jerri Spear was present by phone at the April meeting.  Motion was made and seconded (Wingfield/Kinnie) to accept and approve the minutes of the April 28, 2016 Board of Directors' meeting with the change.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

AGENDA ADDITIONS: Board Meeting Schedule for the 2016 – 2017 year



        Contract

CORRESPONDENCE: None

FINANCIAL REPORT: The April 2016 financial report was presented to the Board.  Motion was made and seconded (Kinnie/Sandquist) to accept the financial report as presented.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

EXECUTIVE SESSION:  The Board went in to Executive Session to discuss personnel issues.
OLD BUSINESS: None
NEW BUSINESS: Update on Senate Bill 16-038 was tabled until the June meeting.  Finance Director Schrade told the board member that she would be issuing each of them an ECSDD email as that will be a requirement.  A member of the People First may be attending a future meeting to discuss the many changes going on in the system.
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Finance Director Schrade handed out the proposed 2016-2017 budget.  She noted that there was a 1.9 % increase for health Insurance, the addition of a 3% raise for Host Home so we could be competitive and 2% for employee merit raises.  After discussion a motion was made and seconded (Kinnie/Wingfield) to accept the 2016-2017 Budget as present.  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.
Executive Director Roth presented the State Contract.  Discussion was held on some of the changes to the contract.  A change was made to now allow a Licensed Medical Professional in place of Registered Nurse.  We will also have to billing the state for Support Intensity Scale report, and be required to put contracts on our web site.  Motion was made and second for Executive Director Roth to sign the contracts (Wingfield/Kinnie).  All in favor; none opposed.  Motion carries.

President Ehrmann moved to give HR director Dave Fast a discretionary vehicle allowance of $90,000.00 for vehicle maintenance.  Petersen moved and Heller second all in favor none apposed motion passed.  
Meeting adjourned.

As a reminder: ***the telephone conference number is 1-877-820-7831 and the Participant Pass Code is 8058169, followed by the # sign.
The Board meeting for June will begin at 6:30 in Ft Morgan at NORESCO, 903 Burlington.
